VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

DECEMBER 11, 2023
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, Mark Todd, and Dustin Trankle. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the November 27th minutes. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: none
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Dustin Trankle stated the generator parts at the sewer plant will be installed next week.
WATER: Dustin Trankle stated there were two water leaks in the past week, one on East Van Buren and one on Kropp Road.
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Scott Baltz stated the East Laurel project is wrapped up until spring. They did touch up some things TWM asked them to do. In the spring they will grade as well as oil and chip the street. Randy Burk stated the sidewalk project on East Madison Street is scheduled for 2025.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: Scott Baltz stated he talked with Moore Brothers, and they think the new truck will be here before the end of the year.
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Resolution 23-14 is for the Time and Place of Meetings. It is the 2024 schedule of Village Board meetings. They will be held at Village Hall and start at 7pm. Mike pointed out that there will be two Tuesday meetings in 2024, May 28th and November 12th. Mike French made a motion to accept Resolution 23-14. Mark Todd seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: none
CEMETERY: none
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated the new ramp and sidewalk at the Community Center has been completed. That project did push back the installation of the new doors. The Senior Center Christmas Party and Brunch will be held on Friday, December 22nd. If anyone would like to attend, please call Patty at the Center to make reservations. Ray stated there will be a Senior Center Board meeting on Tuesday, December 12th at the Community Center at 4:30pm.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated there is a Planning Commission meeting scheduled for Tuesday, December 19th but there isn’t anything on the agenda therefore the meeting may be canceled.
TIF: Mike French stated the Joint Review Annual Meeting was held on Thursday, December 7th. Lisa Bowman reviewed the financials and on-going projects.
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency – none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated there will be a Zoning Board meeting on Tuesday, December 12th at 7:30pm. They will be discussing the ordinances and suggesting possible changes. They will start the review process and he will report back to the Village Board.

OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated that the Village signed a one-year contract with Waste Management in October. He just received an email that the superintendent that the Village has been working with resigned. The Village will be going out for bids in the next few months because the contract will be up in October. If the Village goes with a new company, new trash cans will have to be brought in and the old cans will have to be returned to Waste Management.

Mayor Todd stated there have been issues with the water bills getting to the residents on time. The office has set up a new program so that residents that have signed up will also receive an email when the bills go out. The residents have been getting their mailed bills way too late and the Village is getting nowhere with the Post Office.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the 2024 Historical Society calendars have been completed. They can be purchased at IGA, Millstadt Pharmacy, and at Village Hall and the Library for $15.

Lyle Haas from the Millstadt Commercial Club presented the Village with a check for $15,000. It is from money raised from the 2023 Wing Fling which was their ninth event. They have been able to contribute $99,000 towards the parks since beginning the Wing Fling.
CITIZENS COMMENTS: Patti French thanked everyone that helped with the Lighted Parade and Olde Village Christmas event. Patti also thanked the Village Board for allowing the Library to store their books in the meeting room while the library was being revamped. She invited everyone to stop by the Library and see the changes that have been made.

Mayor Todd stated he had a copy of Stadt Magazine from Gros-Bieberau if anyone was interested in looking at it.
ADJOURNMENT: Mike Capell made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Ray Famula. The motion carried unanimously. 
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Mike Todd, Mayor
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